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          LETTER DATED 13 NOVEMBER 1997 FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE
          OF SIERRA LEONE TO THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE PRESIDENT

OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL

I have the honour to bring to your attention a press release issued on
5 November 1997 by His Excellency President Alhaji Ahmad Tejan Kabbah, by which
he accepted the Economic Community of West African States six-month plan for
Sierra Leone, 23 October 1997 to 22 April 1998.

I should be grateful if the present letter and its attachment could be
circulated as a document of the Security Council.

(Signed) James O. C. JONAH 
Ambassador 

Permanent Representative

97-31678 (E) 131197 /...



S/1997/886
English
Page 2

Annex

               Press release dated 5 November 1997 by His Excellency
               President Ahmad Tejan Kabbah on the Economic Community
               of West African States six-month plan for Sierra Leone,

23 October 1997 to 22 April 1998

I have now been fully briefed about the recently concluded Conakry Peace
Plan for Sierra Leone. I consider it acceptable. On behalf of the people of
Sierra Leone and on my own personal behalf, I express my sincere thanks to the
Committee of five ECOWAS Foreign Ministers and the Governments they represent
for the money, time and effort spent to find a peaceful solution to the present
crisis in Sierra Leone. I also take this opportunity to express my gratitude to
the entire international community for their immense political, diplomatic and
material support to Sierra Leone, and to my Government and people in these
difficult times. Sierra Leoneans will continue to depend on this support until
there is a final resolution of those problems.

I have also had time to study the document carefully. It is my view that
it contains a number of positive elements which will lead to a resolution of the
crisis in Sierra Leone. My Government on its part will do everything possible
to cooperate with ECOWAS and its monitoring organ, the Military Observer Group
(ECOMOG) and other organizations such as the United Nations and Office of the
United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees which are to be involved in the
implementation of their respective roles within the Peace Plan.

The people of Sierra Leone have suffered enough. My Government is
determined to seize the opportunity afforded by this Peace Plan to bring an end
to their suffering. That is the reason why I now, by this statement, urge all
Sierra Leoneans to embrace the Conakry Peace Plan which takes into account a
good part of the Abidjan Peace Accord, and to regard it as an instrument that
will lead to sustainable peace, to be followed by the reconstruction,
rehabilitation, reconciliation and ultimate development and prosperity of our
country.
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